Superintendent’s Report

June 25th, 2012
        I.
     Voting Districts
Lynn Hesselbrock was contacted on Friday the 15th in order to fulfill our obligation to communicate the change of districts that was acted upon the evening before.  I personally spoke with her and sent the action summary of the meeting as a documented record of the action.

        II.      Out-of-district meetings
May 30th – OVEC

June 13th-14th – KASS Lexington
III. Principal’s Meeting Agenda
N/A
        IV.     In-Lieu of Fees
An item that we have addressed the last two years in order to keep school fees reasonable, however, without an increased revenue stream I would not recommend approving this year.  I have since discussed this with principal’s and have allowed for the carry-forward of both in-lieu of fees and SBDM allocations from the previous year in order to meet individual school needs and start-up expenses.

         V.    Executive Session
Expect an executive session this meeting as we once again turn our attention to land acquisition.  There is a couple of different scenarios that have been recently presented that could be worthy of consideration which could potentially have a financial impact on possible sites presently considered.
        VI.   SCMS Softball Field

I have a request from Mr. Hume for the BOE to consider assisting in the placement of a fence around the softball field so that it will be ready to support both practice and games by the spring of 2013.  As of now, I have no prices to share, however, as most requests from the school level come forward I do recommend a match before consideration of expending general funds.  Once concrete figures are known and a match from the school level is secured, this could be an action item in the coming months. 
        VII.    Superintendent Goals

To follow up on our discussion of the evaluation, there is 1 young lady who meets the criteria of enrollment in Shelby County ATC.  Furthermore, by expanding the use of our TRT in meeting the goals of our 5th Industry Certificate, I have explained to Mr. Haun that the BOE is committed to expanding vocational options and that when KDE begins funding for Industry Certificates, it could provide an avenue to address Health Services on site. 

